
 

 

 

Fast-Pitch Softball Coaches Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

November 14, 2024 

The Fast-Pitch Coaches Advisory Committee met in a virtual meeting on November 14, 

2024, at 2:00 pm.   Advisory Committee members present were Keith Coleman, Piedmont; 

Lindsay Mudget, Choctaw; Jason Wilson, Binger-Oney; Jerry Bates, Latta High School; 

Bryan Shoaf, Arnett; Chance Griffen, North Rock Creek; and Bryan Hayes, Perry. OSSAA 

guest Joy Marie Galliart, Tylor Lampkin. Representing the OSSAA Mike Clark. 

Action Items 

1. Bryan Shoaf made a motion to add one additional ranking in Class A and B, for teams that 

qualify for Regionals.  The ranking would take place immediately after the District 

Tournament. This ranking would carry over to the State Tournament. Seconded by Jerry 

Bates (Vote 7-0) 

2. Jerry Bates made a motion to break ties in Final State Rankings.  When teams are tied, the 

remaining teams will rank the tied teams to break the tie. Seconded by Lindsay Mudget 

(Vote 7-0) 

3. Bryan Hayes made a motion in which the high-seeded team at Super Regionals would have 

their choice of Home or visitors in games one and three. Seconded by Chance Griffen (Vote 

7-0) 

Discussion Items 

1. Advisory Coaches would like a clear understanding of rankings.  

2. Dropping high and low on all rankings.  

3. Splitting Classes 

4. State Coaches identify any conflicts with State Officials 

5. Concerns about playing on the back 3 fields at Hall of Fame Stadium 

6. Rankings and Oversight Committee 

7. Four team brackets vs 3 team round robins 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mike Clark 

 


